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17 July 2014

The Director

Operations 1
Anti-Dumping Commission
5 Constitution Avenue
Canberra ACT 2601

Exemption Inquiry 20: Request for revocation of TCOs

This submission is made on behalf of Capral Limited (Capral), a member of the
Australian aluminium extrusions industry, in relation to the exemption inquiry
into aluminium extrusions exported to Australia from China, which the
Anti-Dumping Commission (the Commission) is conducting at the request of
P&O0O Aluminium (Sydney) Pty Ltd (P&O).

Further to our submission of 2 June 2014, we wish to notify the Commission that
Capral’s applications for revocation of the two Tariff Concession Orders (TCOs)
on which P&O0’s exemption requests rely, have been successful. Notification of
the decisions by Customs to revoke the TCOs appeared in Commonwealth Gazette
No. TC14/25 on 9 July 2014.

Anti-Dumping Notice No. 2014/21 states that in this exemption inquiry the
Commission will examine whether the exemption goods the subject of P&Q’s
application satisfy the conditions of paragraphs 8(7)(b) and 10(8)(aa) of the
Customs Tarliff (Anti-Dumping) Act 1975. Those provisions rely on a TCO being in
force in order for the Minister to be able to grant an exemption to dumping or
countervailing duties. As the relevant TCOs have been revoked and are no longer
in force we therefore request that the Commission terminates this exemption
inquiry without delay.
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